BY EMAIL

September 15, 2025

Ritchie Murray
Acting Registrar
Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor
Toronto ON M4P 1E4
Registrar@oeb.ca

Dear Ritchie Murray:

Re: Hydro Ottawa Limited (Hydro Ottawa)

Application for electricity distribution rates and other charges beginning

**January 1, 2026** 

OEB File Number: EB-2024-0115

Further to the Ontario Energy Board's (OEB) Procedural Order dated August 7, 2025, please find below a description of the specific areas OEB staff will focus on at the Technical Conference and time estimates.

OEB staff expect to have follow-up questions on most areas of the application, including, rate base, capital planning, capital expenditures, non-wires solutions, OM&A, workforce planning, DVAs, benchmarking, rate framework, and load forecast.

Panel	Time Estimate
1	210 minutes
2	120 minutes
3	170 minutes

Please direct any questions relating to this letter to Margaret DeFazio at 416-440-7674 or margaret.defazio@oeb.ca.

**T** 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

Yours truly,

Original Signed By

Margaret DeFazio, P.Eng. Senior Advisor

c: All intervenors, Hydro Ottawa, Charles Keizer, Daliana Coban